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 monthly 
NEWS LETTER


October 2022                                         
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Some very sad news to start this newsletter; after 35 years of working at Crosscanonby St John’s Mrs Melton, our school cook and cleaner has decided that the time has come for her to retire and she will be leaving the school on November 30th. Mrs Melton also runs our breakfast club and she most definitely is an invaluable member of our school team- if ever any of us need anything we always know who to ask!  We are of course all very sad to see Mrs Melton leave, but we wish her a long and happy retirement; I know she is looking forward to being able to travel to see her family more without being tied to school holidays and I am sure we will still her out and about. If any parent would like to contribute towards a gift for Mrs Melton please send it into school in a clearly marked envelope.
Thank you so much for all your contributions to the Foodbank appeal and thanks to all who were able to come along to our Harvest Assembly. 

We are pleased to welcome Miss Summerfield as an apprentice Teaching Assistant, working mainly in Class 1.

The children all thoroughly enjoyed the poetry day at the end of last month and they all produced some amazing poems; these are on display in the school hall if you want to have a look.

As part of their history topic, Year 5/6 spent a great day at Vindolanda recently learning more about the Romans in Britain and they came back full of enthusiasm and facts.

Year 5/6 also went along to the science show in Workington recently and met up with the children from Boltons School. Next week we are planning to hold a friendly cricket competition between the schools, with the Year 6 from Boltons coming down here; we are all looking forward to this and it is nice to see friendships developing between the children. Class 1 will be taking part in a school-based workshop with staff from Dove Cottage as this links in with their history topic.  
Year 6 pupils took part in a netball competition at Netherhall School today. Mrs Bowe says they played really well and were fantastic representatives of the school; overall they came third which is a fantastic result.    

Our PTA have kindly organised an Autumn disco for the children on Thursday 20th October, starting at 6pm in the school hall.

Don’t forget the school photographer is on school on Monday 31st October, our first day back after half term; family photos will be first for those children with siblings not in school and then we will arrange for individual and other family photos throughout the morning.
Milk may be ordered through the Cool Milk online system-children up to age 5 get this free of charge, but any child who wants milk in school after they are 5 must register online and pay Cool Milk for this. Fruit is also free for all children in Class 1.  

After half term, Chris will be back in school running curriculum cricket sessions for Year 1/2 on a Monday afternoon- the children in Year 1/2 will need to wear their PE kit on a Monday and a Thursday, but, as the photographer is in school for the first of these lessons, please wear uniform and bring PE kit to change into on the 31st and then after that wear PE kit on a Monday. He will also be running after school cricket sessions for Class 2 and 3 and a separate letter will come out about this and other clubs next week.

The children in Class 3 will be taking part in multi-skills sessions with Amy from Tuesday 1st November- 6th December and so Class 3 will need their PE kit on a Tuesday and Thursday after half term.

A letter about parents’ consultations will also be coming out next week, so please watch out for this.

Mr Clarke will be continuing to lead music lessons in school after half term; it has been wonderful to see the children being so enthusiastic about music and learning lots of new skills at the same time. The school on a Tuesday morning is definitely a very lively (and noisy) place to be!

Our Christmas performances take place in the school hall on Tuesday 13th December- Class 1 performance at 9:30am and Classes 2 and 3 at 6:30pm.    

 I hope you all enjoy half term and hopefully we get some decent weather over half term so that the children can get out and make the most of the week before the darker nights start to come in.

Kind Regards,
Amanda Pitcher  
	Dates for Your Diary


Thursday 20th October 6pm                                                               Autumn Disco      

Monday 24th October- Friday 28th October                                        Half term week

Monday 31st October                                                                          School photographs

Tuesday 13th December 9:30am                                                         Class 1 performance

Tuesday 13th December 6:30pm                                                         Class 2 3 performance

